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HAPPY EASTER to all, and please extend our Easter wishes to others outside our alumni community. 

As we remember the miracle of Jesus' resurrection and His endless love, may we be blessed with 
our Lord's love and peace this Easter and the years to come. 
 
The list of events and the flyers included in this newsletter are indic-
ative of a very active and vibrant Jamaican alumni community here in 
South Florida, and we are happy to highlight these activities in the 
newsletter. They are mostly fundraising activities as our alumni asso-
ciations are dedicated to the improvement of educational opportuni-
ties for students in Jamaica as well as those that have migrated to the 
United States of America. They also support projects in our local com-
munities here in Florida.  
 
Nineteen (19) alumni association community events are included on pages 8 – 26. These include  
 

o Four (4) Fish Fries 
o Four (4) family fun days/picnics 
o An antique car show; 
o The first ever Alumni Associations’ Sports Day 
o H5 5K Walk/Run race 
o Three (3) reunion weekends 
o Two (2) parties 
o Three (3) Gala/Balls and ……. 

 
For the athletes and others so inclined, there is the Jamaican 
Alumni Associations’ Sports Day hosted by the Florida Chap-
ter of Calabar Alumni Association. This will take place on Sat-
urday, April 29, 2023, from 10 am to 4 pm at Miramar Regional 
Park.  
  
“We are encouraging the past students of all the awesome Ja-
maican schools here in Florida diaspora to come out, have fun 
and enjoy the camaraderie. The day will be reminiscent of 
sports day vibes like back-in-the-day with the popular lime and 
spoon, sock/shoe, crocus bag, three-legged and continuous re-

lay races,” remarked Derrick Munroe, chapter president. “Food, music, raffles, prizes and surprises 
will make it a delightful day for participants and spectators alike.” This is slated to be a family affair 
and persons can register individually or as a team.  
 
“The friendly competition among those registering for the events, who can wear their school colors, 
will make for an entertaining and playful atmosphere,” adds Daniel “Little Warrior” England, former 
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Calabar Boys’ Champs track standout, who will oversee the events and the morning 
warm-up session. “Last I checked, the Coalition of Jamaican Alumni Associations of 
Florida (CJAA) newsletter edited by Drs. Sandra Schrouder and Rupert Rhodd boast a 
list of about fifty-nine individual alumni associations. So, what a wonderful sight it 
would be on Saturday April 29, 2023 in Miramar, Florida if we had representation 
from each organization,” remarked England. 
  
Participants can begin registering by March 16, 2023 at Calabar Alumni Florida’s website, cbar-
fla.org. Registration will remain open until the morning of the event.  Sponsorship opportunities for 
businesses or organizations are available. See more details at www.cbarfla.org. (Insta-
gram @cbar_florida_chapter; Twitter @cbarflorida) For more on the sports day, see the flyer on 
page 18. 
 

There is also the Jamaica HI-5 5K Run/Walk Race on Sat-
urday, May 6, 2023 at Miramar Regional Park. Hosted by 
the mayor of the City of Miramar, Wayne Messam, and un-
der the patronage of the Consular General of Jamaica, Ol-
iver Mair in association with the Jamaica United Relief As-
sociation, this event will help to raise funds for clinics in 
Jamaica. It is expected to be a fun-filled morning that will 
culminate with a post-race celebration between 10:00 AM 
and noon. For more on the HI-5 5K Run/Walk Race, see 
the flyer on page 20. 
 

Peter Gracey is the new representative for the US Southern Region on the Global 

Jamaica Diaspora Council (GJDC).  The GJDC promote the well-being of Jamai-

cans in the diaspora and promotes  socio-economic engagement and philan-

thropy. Peter Gracey suceeds Dr. Allan Cuningham who served as the 

representative on the council from 2020 to 2023. The Jamaican Alumni 

Community sincerely thanks Dr. Cunningham for his support during his tenure, 

especially his unwavering support of the annual walkathon. We look forward to working with Mr. 

Gracey in the coming years. 

 

The Jamaica Ex-Police Association of South Florida, Inc., in their effort to assist students in South 

Florida and Jamaica is offering two (2) onetime scholarships this spring.  

 

a. JEPA’s USA Scholarship will be awarded to a college student who resides in either 

Miami-Dade, Broward or Palm Beach County. The Jamaica scholarship will be 

awarded to a high school student who resides in Jamaica.  

b. The USA Scholarship will be awarded at JEPA’s 31st Anniversary Charity Ball on Sat-

urday, May 27, 2023, at the Gold Coast Ballroom, 1415 Lyons Road, Coconut Creek, 

Florida 33063. For more information on the scholarships go to pages 4 and 5. 

 

http://cbarfla.org/
http://cbarfla.org/
http://www.cbarfla.org/
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Waterford High School is seeking financial assistance to fund feeding program and for school bus. 
Here is an opportunity for you as individuals or your association to help a school in need. Please 
see the Jamaica Observer article on page 6 

 
There were tears of joy from Manning’s past student Victor Lowe on the realization of his dream of 
seeing a science, technology, engineering, and mathematics (STEM) laboratory opened at his alma 
mater. Kudos to the Florida Chapter of The Manning’s School for their contribution to this project. 
See page 7. 

 
ALUMNI EVENTS ON THE HORIZON 

1. Ferncourt Alumni 85th Anniversary Celebration, March 26 – April 8 (Page 8) 
2. St. Andrew Technical Alumni Fish Fry & Raffle, April 1 (Page 9) 
3. Cornwall College Alumni Association Fish Fry, April 15 (Page 10) 
4. The American Foundation of the UWI 26th Annual Award Gala, April 20 (Page 11)  
5. Wolmer’s Alumni Cross Road’s Party, April 22 (Page 12) 
6. Clarendon College Alumni Association Fish Fry, April 22 (Page 13) 
7. Ardenne Alumni Association Spring Picnic by the Lake, April 22 (Page 14) 
8. Ferncourt Alumni Antique Car Show and Family Fun Day, April 23 (Page 15) 
9. Munro-Hampton Alumni Fun & Sun Spring Reunion April 29 (Page 16) 
10. Alumni Associations’ Sports Day, April 29 (Page 17) 
11. Glenmuir High School Alumni Fish Fry, May 6 (Page 18) 
12. Jamaica “Hi-5” 5K Run/Walk, May 6 (Page 19) 
13. Camperdown PSA  22nd Annual Reunion Weekend, May 26–28 (Page 20) 
14. Montego Bay High School Alumnae (South Florida) A White Affair, May 27 (Page 21) 
15. Church Teachers’ College Alumni Association Family Fun Day, June 24 (Page 22) 
16. Holy Trinity Alumni 70th Anniversary Trinity Ball, July 15 (Page 23) 
17. Wolmer’s Alumni Annual Fundraising Gala, July 22 (Page 24) 
18. Clarendon College Weekend Celebration, September 1-3 (Page 25) 
19. Friends of Kingston Tech High School  Annual Weekend Celebration, October 27- 29 (Page 26) 

 
This newsletter is the monthly publication of the Coalition of Jamaican Alumni Associations of Flor-
ida. It publishes information about Jamaican alumni associations in Florida, its members and other 
information related to education in the Jamaican Alumni Community in Florida. The list of Jamaican 
alumni association is found on pages 27 – 30. 
 
If you would like us to present information of the nature indicated above to members of the alumni 
community,  please send it to us at rqecon@hotmail.com. 
 
Thanks for helping to publish the newsletter each month by sending us your event flyers. We look 
forward to receiving not only the flyers of your events but also stories, news, birthdays, and other 
information about your association and its members. Please note that the newsletter and events 
flyers are on the Coalition’s website at www.cjaaf.info.  

mailto:rqecon@hotmail.com
http://www.cjaaf.info/
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JAMAICA EX-POLICE ASSOCIATION OF SOUTH FLORIDA, INC. (JEPA), ANNUAL EDUCATION 
SCHOLARSHIPS 

 
To show its commitment to the community and education, and to display and en-
courage community involvement, the Jamaica Ex-Police Association of Florida will be 
offering two (2) one-time scholarship in May 2023. JEPA’s USA Scholarship will 

be awarded to a college student who resides in either Miami-Dade, Broward or Palm 

Beach County. JEPA’s Jamaica scholarship will be awarded to a high school stu-

dent who resides in Jamaica.  

 

Criteria for obtaining USA Scholarship:  

 
1. Applicants MUST be legal residents of Broward, Miami-Dade or Palm Beach County, Flor-

ida. 
2. Applicants MUST provide proof of residency. 
3. Applicants must be currently enrolled or accepted as a student in a 2-4-year college. 
4. Applicants MUST submit a two-page essay (81/2 x 11), typed in 12-inch font with double 

spacing, explaining convincingly why he/she should be awarded this scholarship. 
5. Application packets MUST include the applicant’s full name, address, telephone number, 

and email address. 
6. Students of Jamaican parentage residing in Florida counties listed above are strongly en-

couraged to apply. 
7. The financial need and scholastic aptitude of the applicants will be considered in the selec-

tion process.  
8. Deadline for all applications is May 1, 2023. 

9. Applications must be mailed to The Jamaica Ex-Police Association of South Florida Inc., 

7153 West Oakland Park Boulevard, Lauderhill, FL 33313. 

10. Applications must also be submitted electronically to:  
a. Ivanhoe Wallace at ivanhoewalllace@yahoo.com  
b. Daniel Cadien at dancadien@gmail.com 

 
Criteria for obtaining Jamaican Scholarship: 

 
1. Applicants MUST be a high school student or MUST have been accepted in a Jamaican high 

school. 
2. The Community Relations Division of the JCF will select the recipient.  
3. The scholarship is a onetime cash award. 
4. Money awarded should be used ONLY to purchase school supplies e.g., books and uni-

forms. 
5. Over a one-year period, the funds will be disbursed by the principal or designee. 
6. The principal (or designee) of the recipient’s school will administer the funds and submit an 

expenditure report to the Jamaica Ex-Police Association of South Florida, Inc. via the Com-
munity Relations and Security Division of the Jamaica Constabulary Force. 

mailto:ivanhoewalllace@yahoo.com
mailto:dancadien@gmail.com
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7. For the one-year period of the scholarship, recipients must attend school regularly, and 
maintain satisfactory academic performance and conduct.  

8. The decision of the Scholarship Awards Committee is final. 
9. Applications must also be submitted electronically to:  

a. Ivanhoe Wallace at ivanhoewalllace@yahoo.com  
b. Daniel Cadien at dancadien@gmail.com 

 
Procedure: 
 

1. The Scholarship Committee will review applications and choose, based on academics, apti-
tude and community involvement.  

2. Selection of the recipient will be done prior to May 15, 2023, and the recipient will be in-
formed prior to May 27, 2023.  

3. The scholarship presentation will be at JEPA’s 31st Anniversary Ball on May 27, 2023. Schol-
arship recipients and chaperones will be invited as guests.    

4. The president of JEPA or his designee will hand out the scholarship to the recipient. 
 

JEPA is a South Florida based 501(C) 3 Non-profit organization (#65-0765764) 
President; John T. Hodgson 

Vice President: Ivanhoe Wallace 
Secretary: Avis Jarrett-Miller; Asst. Secretary: Vaslyn Thomas 
Treasurer: Franklyn Coombs; Asst. Treasurer: Samuel Bryan 

Board Chair: Dervin Johnson; Vice Chair: Dudley Mills 
Board Members: Alphonso Dunn; Roy Bennett 

JEPA’s Place Manager: Barrington Smith 
PR: Malachi Smith 

 
7153 W. Oakland Park Boulevard, Lauderhill, Florida 33313 

Telephone: (786) 443-4105 
 Email: jepasmembersgroup@gmil.com 

www.jepasf.com; malismith58@gmail.com 
 

 

  

mailto:ivanhoewalllace@yahoo.com
mailto:dancadien@gmail.com
mailto:jepasmembersgroup@gmil.com
http://www.jepasf.com/
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WATERFORD HIGH NEEDS FUNDS FOR FEEDING PROGRAMME, SCHOOL BUS 
By Jason Cross  

Jamaica Observer, Mar 16, 2023 
 

Constance Curriah, principal of Waterford High School in Portmore, St 
Catherine is appealing to the public for assistance in funding the insti-
tution's feeding programme and obtaining a bus to transport students 
to and from sporting and other extra-curricular events. 
 

According to Curriah, 280 of her students are on the Programme of Ad-
vancement Through Health and Education (PATH) while another 100 are 
signed up with the school’s welfare programme. Those on PATH are sup-

posed to get subsidised lunch three days per week. However, Curriah and her administration put a sys-
tem in place that allowed the roughly 400 students to receive lunch five days per week. But since Feb-
ruary the school has had to cut the number of days from five to three, and that reality worries Curriah. 
 

"We are really short of money so we have an issue in terms of feeding the students. The Government 
does provide PATH but it is only $150 per day for three days, and that is really not enough. I am really 
appealing to Jamaica in general for any assistance in terms of providing funds or foodstuff to feed the 
children. The 100 welfare students are not on PATH but I have always been feeding them five days per 
week, but it has been costing us. 
 

"The challenge now is that with the financial issues we are having, we cannot continue to feed them for 
five days and so we cut it down to three. Some parents can't find the money, so even though PATH only 
covers three days, there is an additional two days. Even though some of the students are on PATH, some 
parents would give still give them money. What we ask them to do is use the little extra to ensure they 
come to school on Thursdays and Fridays," Curriah said. 
 

A Coaster bus like this one would be suitable for transporting stu-
dents to and from sporting and other events. 
 

"I would like to return to the five days because it means that there 
may be students absent on Thursday and Friday because they don't 
have lunch. For some students, the PATH lunch is the only meal 
they get for the day. Some of our students live in deplorable condi-

tions and/or they have no caring parent or guardian. When I feed them for five days, I know they get 
something substantial. When I have to cut the days down to three, it bothers me," she added. As it 
relates to the school's need for a bus, Curriah said that transporting the students to sporting and other 
events "can be expensive". 
 

"My head of science advised me that there is a science fair at the University of Technology and trans-
portation is basically anywhere between $25,000 to $30,000. Every time the students have to go any-
where, we have a serious issue in terms of money. Going into Kingston every time for track meets and 
then when Champs starts, it costs us $20,000 to $25,000 per day. If you're going to Spanish Town it is 
$15,000, and if you're going into Kingston it is $25,000. For extra-curricular, our school-based assess-
ment trip goes on the coast, so if we are going to Portland or St Thomas you know that is going to cost 
us about $45,000. We wouldn't need to be finding that money if we had a school bus; all we would need 
to find is gas. We really need the assistance." 

https://www.jamaicaobserver.com/author?q=BY%20JASON%20CROSS%20Observer%20staff%20reporter%20crossj%40jamaicaobserver.com


7 
 

TEARS OF JOY AS MANNING'S SCHOOL GETS STEM LAB 
Kimberly Peddie 

 Jamaica Observer, March 15, 2023  
 

Jamaican philanthropist, innovative entrepreneur, and 
economic development advisor Victor Lowe was moved 
to tears last Friday as his dream of seeing a science, 
technology, engineering, and mathematics (STEM) la-
boratory opened at his alma mater, The Manning's 
School, became a reality. 
 

Lowe, the main benefactor of the STEM lab, said it was 
a good day, and that science, technology, engineering, 
and mathematics are academic disciplines that are 
front and centre in the world today. He told the stu-
dents that the world is their oyster, and that they 
should never forget that. 

 

"The STEM centre is nothing more than a vessel. Members of staff are needed to guide these young and 
capable minds — the passengers — in making this vessel fully functional and worthy of its intent," said 
Lowe. 
 

The centre will facilitate the launch of the 285-year-old high school's ambitious 'Brain STEM' programme. 
Through this initiative students from all grades at the school will have the opportunity to incorporate 
robotics, coding, and general science, along with mathematics and engineering, into their curriculum. 
In her address, Minister of Education and Youth Fayval Williams welcomed the opening of the facility 
which has been dubbed the Victor Lowe STEM Centre. Speaking at the ribbon-cutting ceremony for the 
STEM lab, Williams was effusive as she welcomed the addition to the Manning's curriculum. 
 

"I am really excited for this focus here on STEM education," said Williams as she pointed out that Jamai-
ca's education system has been on a transformation track for a number of years. 
 

"The Ministry of Education and Youth is committed to providing and enabling an environment that pre-
pares our students to take their place as global citizens. We see it as our duty to build a school network 
that is adaptable and dynamic, yet cohesive," added Williams. 
 

In the meantime, chairman of the Manning's High School Board, Moses Chybar expressed gratitude to 
those who contributed to the state-of-the-art facility. 
 

"We are really grateful, first of all, for the STEM centre being established and we are grateful for the 
persons who contributed before — the past students' association (the Florida chapter, the New York 
chapter), most of all Victor Lowe who has single-handedly contributed well over $50 million to the pro-
ject," Chybar said. 
 

Jamaica National Bank also donated $1 million to the project during the ceremony and Chybar said that 
contribution was "quite a bit of gravy". He noted that the building will now need technological equip-
ment to retrofit the centre, and that the school welcomes additional funding. 
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ALUMNI ASSOCIATIONS 
 

1. Alpha Alumnae (CMA)   
Nickie Wong  (President) 
(954) 298-6162 
nickie1968@bellsouth.net 
alphaflchapter@gmail.com 
Website 
 

2. Ardenne Alumni Association of Florida 
Dennis Livingston  (President) 
dennis_livingston@msn.com 
Facebook 

 
3. Calabar High School Alumni Association 

Derrick Munroe        (President)  
president@cbarfla.org 
Website 

 
4. Camperdown Past Students Association  

Michelle Cooper   (President)  
 (954) 802-6590  
 executives@camperdownfl.org 
 cdownpaststudent@gmail.com 
 Website 
 
5. CAST/UTECH Alumni Association 

Dr. Marilyn Morrison-Padilla (President) 
(954) 578-5858   
dr@morrisonsrx.com 
 

6. Central Branch Primary Alumni Association 
Dr. Justin Peart   (President)  
ahwhadat@gmail.com 
Facebook 

 
7. Charlemont High School PSA 

Onenetta Labeach  (President)  
(404) 915-8387  
chspsafoundation@gmail.com 
Facebook 
 

8. Church Teachers’ College Alumni Assoc.  
Mike Andrews   (President) 
(305) 502-6713  
andrmx@yahoo.com 
Facebook 
 

9. Clarendon College Alumni Association 
Sonia Polack     (President) 

(561) 581-6649 
president@clarendoncollegefl.org 
Website 
 

10. Cornwall College Alumni Association 
Robert Smart  (President)  
(954) 559-6897 
president@calumni-florida.com 
Website 

    
11. DeCarteret College Past Students’ Alliance  

Sean Brown   (President)  
Facebook 
 

12. Dinthill Technical Alumni Association  
Derrick Blair  (President)  
(954) 330-8578 
dths_dinthill_of_florida@hotmail.com 
Facebook 

 
13. Excelsior High School Alumni Association 

Jasmine Gray-Young  (President)  
(954) 608-1547 
Staystrong1962@yahoo.com 

 xcrflorida@aol.com  
 Website 
 
14. Ferncourt High School Alumni Association  

Hugh Bryan  (President) 
(305) 992-8667  
bryanbmwbryan@netscape.net 
Facebook 

 
15. Glenmuir High School Alumni Association 

Norman Archer     (President) 
(954) 637-3417 
GlenmuirHSAlumni@gmai.com 
Narch66@gmail.com 
Website 
Facebook 

  

mailto:nickie1968@bellsouth.net
mailto:alphaflchapter@gmail.com
http://www.alphafloridachapter.com/
mailto:dennis_livingston@msn.com
https://www.facebook.com/groups/829823333724053/permalink/4643837322322616
mailto:president@cbarfla.org
http://www.cbarfla.org/
mailto:executives@camperdownfl.org
mailto:cdownpaststudent@gmail.com
http://www.camperdownfl.org/
mailto:dr@morrisonsrx.com
mailto:ahwhadat@gmail.com
https://www.facebook.com/groups/centralbranchaa
mailto:chspsafoundation@gmail.com
https://m.facebook.com/chspsa/
mailto:andrmx@yahoo.com
https://www.facebook.com/groups/171951129497228/
mailto:president@clarendoncollegefl.org
http://www.clarendoncollegefl.org/
mailto:president@calumni-florida.com
http://www.ccalumni-florida.com/
https://www.facebook.com/DeCarteret-Past-Students-Alliance-112207933696444
mailto:dths_dinthill_of_florida@hotmail.com
https://www.facebook.com/Dinthill-Technical-High-School-Alumni-Association-of-Florida-219894701386480/
mailto:Staystrong1962@yahoo.com
mailto:xcrflorida@aol.com
http://www.xlcrflorida.org/
mailto:bryanbmwbryan@netscape.net
https://www.facebook.com/groups/223340154343253/
mailto:GlenmuirHSAlumni@gmai.com
mailto:Narch66@gmail.com
https://glenmuiralumnifl.org/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/13098197686/
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16. Holmwood Technical High School Alumni  
Merline Higgins  (President)  
(954) 461-4298      
merlinehiggins@gmail.com 
Website 
 

17. Holy Childhood Alumnae Association 
Dr. Michelle Richards  (President) 
(954) 465-1881 
hchsalumni20@gmail.com   
Facebook 

 
18. Holy Trinity High School PSA 

Joseph Williams  (President) 
(954) 907-5943 
HolyTrinityFloridaChapter@gmail.com 
www.holytrinitypaststudentsja.com 

 
19. Immaculate Con. High Alumnae Assoc. 

Judith Mercurius Poten (President)  
(305) 609-3332.  
judithpoten@hotmail.com 
ichsaa.florida@aol.com 
Website 

 
20. Jamaica College Old Boys Association. 

Xavier Murphy  (President)  
(954) 536-8811      
xaviermurphy@yahoo.com 
info@Jcobafl.org 
Website 

 
21. Jamaica Ex-Police Association  

Malachi Smith  (President)  
(954) 306-6274 
malismith@aol.com 
http://www.jepasf.com 
 

22. Jamaica Ex-Soldier Association 
Patrick Russell  (President) 
(954) 324-5506 
jesa_allflorida@yahoo.com 
Website 
 

23. Kingston College Old Boys Association  
(954) 587-5257  
fortis_Florida@Bellsouth.Net 
Website 

24.  Friends of KTHS High School  
Shannet Brown-Peterkin  (President) 
(954) 610-3192     
shannetpat2000@gmail.com 
Website 

 
25. KTHS Past Students’ Association 

Marlando Christie  (President) 
(754) 202-6415  
ktpsfl@gmail.com 
Website 

 
26. Knockalva International Alumni Association 

Dr. Gersham Nelson  (Chair) 
Knockalvaiaa@gmail.com 
Website 

 
27. Knox South Florida Past Students Assoc. 
 Leary Mullings     (President) 

(954) 594-2699  
lcmullings@aol.com 

 
28. Manchester High School Alumni Assoc.  

manhesterhighschool@gmail.com  
 
29. Manning’s Past Students Association  

Leroy Bookal   (President) 
(954) 464 6940 
lebookal@hotmail.com 
Website 

 
30. Marymount High School Alumnae Assoc. 

Pat Matthews-Darlington  (President)  
(954) 288-3853     

 marymountalumnae@gmail.com 
 

31. MICO Alumni Association 
Errol Evans   (President 
(954) 804-7200  
Website 

  Facebook 
 

32. Montego Bay High School Alumnae Assoc.  
Audrey Smith   (President) 
(954) 330 4500 
montegobayhighsfl@gmail.com 
 

 

mailto:sflhpsa@yahoo.com
https://holmwoodtechnicalsfl.com/
mailto:hchsalumni20@gmail.com
https://www.facebook.com/Holy-Childhood-High-School-International-Alumni-Association-Inc-102700894502097
mailto:HolyTrinityFloridaChapter@gmail.com
mailto:judithpoten@hotmail.com
mailto:ichsaa.florida@aol.com
http://www.ichsalumnae.com/
mailto:xaviermurphy@yahoo.com
mailto:info@Jcobafl.org
http://www.jcobafl.org/
mailto:malismith@aol.com
http://www.jepasf.com/
mailto:jesa_allflorida@yahoo.com
http://jesasouthflorida.org/
mailto:fortis_Florida@Bellsouth.Net
http://www.kcobafl.org/
mailto:shannetpat2000@gmail.com
http://www.friendsofkths.com/
mailto:ktpsfl@gmail.com
http://www.kthspsafl.org/
mailto:gershamn@ourlook.com
https://knockalvaiaa.wordpress.com/?taxonomy=nav_menu&term=home
mailto:lcmullings@aol.com
mailto:manhesterhighschool@gmail.com
mailto:lebookal@hotmail.com
http://www.manningssfl.com/
mailto:marymountalumnae@gmail.com
https://micoalumniflorida.org/
https://micoalumniflorida.org/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/160744540618089/media
mailto:montegobayhighsfl@gmail.com
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33. Montego Bay High Int’l Alumnae Assoc. 
Lisa Legg/Karen Morris-Clarke  
(561) 714-3441/984-0616    
info@Mbhsiaa.org; 
Website 
 

34. Mount Alvernia High Alumnae Assoc. 
Carleen Williams (President)   
mahssf06@gmail.com 
Facebook 

 
35. Mount Alvernia Alumni Assoc. (Cen. Fla)  

Dawn Chin Jones (President)  
(813) 910-9880     
dawnchinjones@yahoo.com 
Website 

 
36. Munro-Hampton Alumni Association 

Sophia Collings (Co-President)  
Horace Cox  (Co-President) 
(954) 683-0671 
info@munrohamptonflorida.org 
Website 

 
37. Northern Caribbean Univ. Alumni Assoc.  

Paul Anderson  (President) 
(954) – 773-4705 
ncusouthflorida@gmail.com 
Website 

 
38. Queen’s High School Alumni Association 

Natalie Chung-Cauldero (President)   
(954) 471-4744     
qhsflchapter@gmail.com 

 
39. Rusea’s Old Students Association 

Colin Rigg  (President)  
954 709 0208 
info@rosafl.org 
Website 
 
 
 

 

40. St. Andrew High Old Girls’ Association  
Michelle Morris-Penn (President) 
(754) 201-6589 
mmorrispenn@gmail.com 
 

41. St. Andrew Techical Alumni Association  
Janet Chin  (President) 
(954) 465-6153 
stathsalumnisfl@gmail.com 
 

42. St. Ann’s Bay Primary Alumni Association 
Carlene Wittingham   (President)  
sabpsalumni@gmail.com 
 

43. St. Catherine High School Alumni Assoc.  
Jasmine Barnes   (President)  
(786) 252-6120     
jbarnes530@gmail.com 
Website 
 

44. St. Elizabeth Tech High Alumni Association 
Michael McCreath  (President) 
stethsaa@gmail.com 
 

45. St. George's College Old Boys Association 
Michael Lewis     (President) 
board@Stgcfl.com 
Facebook     
Website 
 

46. St. Hilda’s High School Alumni Association 
  Angela Garrick    (President)  
  (305) 215-2074  
  angiegarrick@aol.com 

Website 
 

47. St. Hugh’s High School Alumnae Assoc. 
Judith DeMercado  (President) 
(954) 235-6066 
judith.demercado@gmail.com 
floridaswans@Shaafl.org 
Website 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:info@Mbhsiaa.org
http://mbhsiaa.org/
mailto:mahssf06@gmail.com
https://www.facebook.com/MAHSAAI
mailto:dawnchinjones@yahoo.com
http://www.mahscfl.org/
mailto:info@munrohamptonflorida.org
http://www.munrohamptonflorida.org/
https://ncusouthflorida.org/
mailto:qhsflchapter@gmail.com
mailto:info@rosafl.org
https://www.rosafl.org/
mailto:mmorrispenn@gmail.com
mailto:stathsalumnisfl@gmail.com
mailto:sabpsalumni@gmail.com
mailto:jbarnes530@gmail.com
http://stcatherinehighalumni.com/
mailto:stethsaa@gmail.com
mailto:board@Stgcfl.com
https://www.facebook.com/stgcfl/about/?ref=page_internal
https://stgcflorida.com/
mailto:angiegarrick@aol.com
https://www.sthildasalumnae.org/
mailto:judith.demercado@gmail.com
mailto:floridaswans@Shaafl.org
http://www.shaafl.org/
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48. St. Jago High School Alumni Association  
Errol Capbell  (President) 
(954) 551-7469 
Errol_225@hotmail.com 
Facebook 
 

49. St. Mary High South Florida Alumni  
Michael Brady  (President) 
(954) 663-7220 
bradysrx@Hotmail.com 
Facebook 

 
50. Tarrant High School Past Students’ Assoc. 

Michael Rose  (President) 
  (954) 353-1702 
  tarranthighjusa@aol.com 

Website 
 

51. The Alumni Association of Titchfield High  
Paul Perry  (President) 
(954) 647-0293 
spectra2@bellsouth.net 
taa@Titchfieldhigh.com 
Website 

 
52. Tivoli Gardens High School Alum Track Corp.  

Dr. Michael Weir (CEO) 
(772) 284-1407 
tghsatc@gmail.com 
Website 
 

53. UWI Alumni Association 
Diana Turnbull  (President) 
uwiaafl@gmail.com 
Website 
 

54. Vere Technical High Alumni Association 
Fitzroy Salesman (President) 
(754) 610-4055 
 president@veretechalumnifl.org 
 

55. Westwood Old Girls Alumni Association 
Donna-Lee Nicholson (President)  
(954) 609 4112  
sfcwoga@gmail.com 
Website 
 
 

56. Windsor /Wilmar High Alumni, NA 
Dr. Indiana Robinson (President)  
(954) 665 9532  
inyaso@hotmail.com 
Facebook 
 

57. Wolmer’s Alumni Association 
Marlene Williams (President) 
(888) 965-6377 
wolmersouthfla@gmail.com 
Website   
 

58. Wolmer’s - Age Quod Agis SA Association 
Andre Gray   (President) 
(954) 559-5991 
www.agequodagissaa.org 
Facebook 

 
59. York Castle High Alumni Association 

Rudy Betton    (President) 
(954) 634-7100 
ychsaafc@gmail.com 
Facebook 

 

mailto:Errol_225@hotmail.com
https://www.facebook.com/stjagohighschoolalumniflorida/
mailto:bradysrx@Hotmail.com
https://www.facebook.com/groups/54276341546
http://www.tarranthspsa.com/
mailto:spectra2@bellsouth.net
mailto:taa@Titchfieldhigh.com
https://titchfieldhigh.com/
mailto:tghsatc@gmail.com
https://tghsatc.org/
mailto:uwiaafl@gmail.com
http://www.uwiaafl.org/
mailto:president@veretechalumnifl.org
mailto:sfcwoga@gmail.com
http://www.sfcwoga.com/Index.Html
mailto:inyaso@hotmail.com
https://www.facebook.com/groups/146314192059332
mailto:wolmersouthfla@gmail.com
http://www.wolmersouthfla.org/
http://www.agequodagissaa.org/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/149390841874355
mailto:ychsaafc@gmail.com

